
Regular Meeting       October 3, 2022 

 

The Mayor and Council for the City of Maysville met on Monday, October 3, 2022, 

7:00 p.m. at 4 Homer Street. 

Present: Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmembers Junior Hardy, Richard Parr, 

and Scott Harper, City Administrator/City Clerk Barbara Thomas. 

INVOCATION: 
 
Mayor Presley opened the meeting with the invocation and Pledge of Allegiance 
to the flag. Invocation was given by Mayor Presley. 
 
MINUTES: 
 
The minutes of September 16, 2022, were approved as read upon a motion made 
by Councilmember 
Richard Parr, seconded by Councilmember Scott Harper.  Motion carried.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Discussion was held on the potholes on the city streets. The Council decided to 
do this in house instead of subbing this out.  
 
The Council decided to put the paving of West Freeman out for bid. Estimates will 
be taken through Friday, October 7, 2022. At that time the bids will be opened 
and discussed. 
 
The Council reviewed several bids for the purchase of an ATV for the city. The bid 
from James Short Tractors and Equipment, Inc., Kubota RTVX1140WLH, 
$17,450.00 was approved. This will be paid out of Banks County TSPLOST account.  
The motion to approve was made by Councilmember Richard Parr, seconded by 
Councilmember Scott Harper.  Motion carried. 
 
The Jackson County Memorandum of Agreement (SDS for Road) was approved by 
the Council. The motion to approve was made by Councilmember Scott Harper, 
seconded by Councilmember Junior Hardy.  Motion carried. 



 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
A bid from Real Time Audio, $540.00 was approved for 6 mic stands and 6 cables 
for the Maysville Amphitheater. The motion to approve was made by 
Councilmember Scott Harper, seconded by Councilmember Richard Parr.  Motion 
carried.  
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
The Festival for Friday, October 7 and Saturday, October 8 was discussed to make 
sure everything had been taken care of.  
 
Heather Mabry asked to come before the Council but was not present. 
 

The Mayor and Council retreat is coming up on October 12 and 13, 2022. There 
will be two full days of discussion and training with the Building Inspector, City 
Attorney, City Auditor, and City Engineer. 
 
Wayne Parr had asked to come before the Council to discuss putting speed bumps 
on Ellison Street due to people speeding on the road. Mr. Parr did not show up 
for the meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m. 
 
Barbara Thomas      November 10, 2022 
___________________________________________  ________________________________ 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


